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Dear Parents,


Welcome back to school. We are super excited about starting this brand new year.  Communication with your child’s teacher and the office is vital for success.  If you have any concerns or questions, please contact me at 304-420-9587 or by email at � HYPERLINK "mailto:lbrunica@k12.wv.us" �lbrunica@k12.wv.us�.  


Linda Brunicardi





After School Pick-up


Driving 


Your child has been assigned a number to be displayed in your vehicle. If your number is 1-100, please arrive at 2:45.  If your number is 101-200, please arrive at 2:55. This allows us to limit the backed up traffic onto 23rd and Grand Central Ave.  


Walking


If you would like your child to walk home or to meet you at a destination across Grand Central, the crossing guard will get them safely across the street. You may choose to meet them at the light or choose a destination where you will be parked to meet them.


Bus


Many children will ride a bus. Please be sure to be there to meet the bus if your child is in KG-3rd grade. It is a state law and they are not permitted to be left without an adult present. They will be returned to school. 


Please try to communicate ahead of time if the normal plans change. We appreciate your help.








Neale Elementary would like to welcome Mrs. Agee. She is our new assistant principal.  Mrs. Agee brings much expertise in technology, which will be especially helpful this year.   We are happy to welcome her to our family of Neale Eagles.
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“Buddy Bags”


Buddy bags are take home breakfast and lunch bags which are given on the day your child is in school, to take home for the next day’s meals. You must go to woodcountyschoolswv.com  


While there search buddy bags and complete the online form for each child.  This must be done every week. 


Thank you!





Proper Shoes


Please have your child wear flat soled, tie up sneakers when participating in Phys Ed class. Check their schedule please. 


Uninterrupted Times


Please remember to make appointments after school if at all possible.  Please try to avoid taking your children out of school during their reading and/or math times.  Our focus is to provide the best education for your children.  Also, please remember to send a note if they have missed school.   Example


My child ___ ____ was absent on ___/___/___ due to ____reason__________.�Please sign and date and return to your child’s teacher. 





Thank you!











Morning Traffic


Please be reminded that your children need to be dropped off at the sidewalk and exit the vehicle on the passenger side of the vehicle if at all possible. The safety of your children is our biggest concern.  Allowing your child to exit the vehicle in the other lane is prohibited. If you need to exit your vehicle to help your children out, please pull around to a parking spot to do so. This will keep the flow of traffic moving.





*TARDY BELL will be at 7:55. You must sign your child in if they arrive in their classroom later than 8:00.  I encourage you to get them here by 7:45. They will go directly to their classroom at 7:35 and breakfast will be served there.





Schoology Help


From now until Oct. 8, someone will be on duty in the office at school to help with any schoology questions.  Please call 304-420-9587 with questions that you may have.


We will get through this new way of teaching and learning together.  Thank you!!








